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Staff Changes— Congratulations to Mrs. Holdbrook on the safe arrival of her 
baby girl. Mrs. Johnson’s maternity leave will commence from 21st July. We wish 
her and her baby the very best. 

End of Year Reports— will be sent out on Monday 24th July. If you have any 
queries, please contact school and arrange to see your class teacher. 

Attendance— Percentage attendance and number of late arrivals will 
be on your child’s report. Our school’s target attendance is 95% and 
above. When attendance falls below 90% this is officially classed as a 
‘cause for concern’. Please make every effort to ensure your child 
maximises every day in school. Parents taking holidays during term time 
will be fined (in accordance with our Absence Policy). 

Dinner Policy— Please may we remind you that dinner money should be paid 
weekly, we cannot let arrears accumulate to more than £22.00 or we will have 
to discuss the possibility of you sending your child with a packed lunch until all 
debts are cleared. Please read the school dinner policy on our  website. 

PE from September: 

All children should come to school in PE track 
pants or shorts (weather dependent), PE             
T-shirts, school jumpers and trainers on the days 
below: 

Reception:    Monday + Wednesday 

Year 3:    Monday 

Year 1, Year 2, Year 4:  Wednesday 

Year 5, Year 6:   Friday 

Classes for September 2023 

Rec  Miss Carter 

Y1  Mrs. Mackley 

Y2  Mrs. Cross 

Y3  Mr. Madeley 

Y4  Mrs. Cooper 

Y5  Mrs. Wilson 

Y6  Mr. Cross 

‘Zoom’ Y6 Show—  A huge well done to all children who performed in our 
show. After weeks of practicing they delivered a fantastic performance. 
Thank you to our amazing audience, we hope you thoroughly enjoyed the 
show. A special thank you to the staff who worked tirelessly to bring the show 
to life. 



Y6 End of Year Service in Church—10.30 am on Tuesday 18th July. The Y6 
children will visit St Gabriel’s church hall during the school day. The service 
will include the presentation of books to the school and Bibles to the Y6 
children.  
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Year 4 School Trip— Year 4 had a brilliant time during their guided tour of 
L:ancaster Castle and at Lancaster City Museum learning about the 
history of Lancaster. 

Year 1 School Trip— Year 1 had a fantastic day at Imagine That taking part 
in a number of creative activities. The children showed great imagination. 

Year 5 School Trip— Year 5 learnt all about the story of ‘cotton’, the job 
roles and the working conditions in a mill. They had lots of fun taking part 
in a creative activity with cotton. 

Summer Music Concert— Well done to all the children and staff who 
worked extremely hard in giving a spectacular musical performance in 
the Summer Music Concert. It was a brilliant turnout and we saw some 
great talent from all the children involved. 

Leavers and Presentation of Awards Service – Thursday 20th July @ 9.30 

At this special service in school, we will say goodbye to the Year 6 class from 
the whole school community. We will also be presenting book prizes and 
certificates to children across school, in Reception, Y2, Y4 and Y6.  

A big thank you to all our staff, children, parents and Governors for your hard work, 
dedication and support over this academic year. We hope you have a restful Summer and 

we will see you all on Monday 4th September. 

Please note: School closes at 3.30pm on Friday 21st July. 


